
 
 
 

 

 

  

 
   

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

         

Wyoming Department of Education 
122 W. 25th St., Ste. E200 

Cheyenne, WY 82002 
307-777-7675 

Jillian Balow – Superintendent of Public Instruction 

MEMORANDUM NO. 2021-085 

TO: School District Superintendents 
Grade 6-12 Principals 
High School Counselors 

FROM: Kari Eakins, Chief Policy Officer 

DATE: July 12, 2021 

SUBJECT: Public Comment on Hathaway Scholarship Program Rules 

PUBLIC COMMENT OPEN FOR HATHAWAY 
SCHOLARSHIP RULES 
The Wyoming Department of Education is promulgating changes to the Chapter 38 Rules regarding 
the Hathaway Scholarship Program and now seeks public comment on the proposed rules. The 
comment window is open from July 12 – August 30, 2021. 

During the 2021 legislative session, a bill passed requiring changes to the Chapter 38 rules. House 
Enrolled Act 29 authorizes additional courses taken prior to grade nine to qualify for the Hathaway 
success curriculum. The proposed changes to the Chapter 38 Rules can be viewed here. 

Comments can be submitted online or mailed to: 
Wyoming Department of Education 
Attn: Bradley Barker III 
122 West 25th Street, Suite E200 
Cheyenne, WY 82002 

All public comments will be recorded verbatim, including the submitter’s name and city of residence. 
When commenting, specify which section of the rule the comment is concerning. All comments will 
be recorded and filed with the Secretary of State’s Office. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YhGdg0bGUuIw29URs_jCxEFW6bLlv-Ng/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdX-U51pP_dHKc6vuc8B2vqtiE9oz-Gg88fmWE9OoOrSqKHpQ/viewform
https://rules.wyo.gov/


  For more information, contact Bradley Barker, Hathaway Consultant, at 307-777-6226 or 
bradley.barker@wyo.gov. 
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